2016 NSCA Nationals Advisory Council Meeting Minutes
Wednesday October 26, 2016 — National Shooting Complex

The meeting was called to order by Brett Seibert at 6:05 PM on Wednesday, October 26, 2016. Brett
welcomed everyone then asked for the roll call. Roll call was done by Glynne Moseley.

Those present:
Industry

Rollins Brown — du Pont Krieghoff

John Commerford - NRA

Heyward Cunningham — Promatic, Inc.

Bill Daniels — White Flyer Targets

Scott Grange — Browning

Jim Greenwood — Greenwood Custom Stocks
Zachary Kienbaum — Shoot With Zach

" Range Owners/Managers

Justin Bounds — Caney Creek Shooting Sports
Chris Cantrell — Rocky Creek Sporting Clays
Gary Fitzjarrell — FLC Shooting Grounds
Rick Hemingway — Backwoods Quail Club
Tim Jewell — Rangers Gun Club

Tim Miles — Coyote Springs Sporting

Jason Miller — The Shooting Academy

Shooters

Bradley Alford — Houston, TX

Steve Baumann — Jekyll Island, GA
Paula Benbow — Sobieski, WI

Frank Challant — Winchester, MA

Dan Glazier — Point Pleasant, NJ
Eleanor V Howard — Edisto Island, SC
CJ Jeffries — Jekyll Island, GA

Those absent;

Industry

Dan Twitchell — Ben Avery Clay Target Center

Range Owners/Managers

Anthony Matarese, Sr. — M & M Sporting Clays

Anthony Matarese, Jr. — AIM Shooting School
Linda Mayes — Krieghoff International

Sean McLelland — Youth Target Foundation
Donald Nolen — Target Sports

John “Mo” Parsons — Blaser USA

Adam Pinto — Fiocchi USA

David Radulovich — Radulovich Coaching

David Niederer — Fossil Pointe Sporting Clays
Josie Richard — Wilderness Gun Club

Scott Robertson — Elm Fork Shotgun Sports
Steve Schultz — Mission Skeet & Trap

Joseph Scull — Cedar Creek Sporting Clays
Brett Seibert — Northbrook Sports Club

Randy Voss — Caribou Gun Club

Bob Kruft — Tempe, AZ

Michael Licata — Chicago, IL

Anne Mauro — Baltimore, MD

Derek Moore — Chester, NJ

Jim Montgomery — Lake Charles, LA
Ted Sapoznik — Vancouver, WA
Rick Storey — Sealy, TX

Thomas Sweeney, Jr — Northfield, IL



Staff present:

Brett Moyes — NSCA Director Glynne Moseley — NSCA Assistant Director
Nichole Martin — Marketing Coordinator Sherry Kerr — Director of Communications

Brett Seibert announced there would be not call for a motion to approve the 2016 US Open Advisory
Council meeting minutes. There was no quorum, so no meeting was held. Brett Seibert stated that
Anthony Matarese, Sr. would be replaced as an Advisory Council member due to his missing all 3
meeting for the 2016 shoot year. Research will be done to see who was next in line with votes earned
during the last election cycle, as a Range Owner, to take Anthony Matarese, Sr’s place. An
announcement will be made at a later date.

Michael Hampton went over the Membership and Target Stats, as well as the Range Owner/Manager &
Industry Personnel Hospitality Suite Meet & Greet Luncheon, sponsored by Fiocchi; the 2017 Nationals,
2017 World English Sporting Clays Championship, the 2017 Advisory Council Meeting in January, the
2016 Rules Change ballot and Delegate voting in Section 3 of the binder.

Steve Scales gave the Finance Committee Report and Louise Terry gave the Long-Range Planning
Committee Report. See Section 4 of the binder.

Sherry Kerr gave the NSCA Marketing/ Communications Report. See Section 5 of the binder.

Michael reported on Kids and Clays and Ronald McDonald House Charities games at Nationals. Louise
Terry gave the Scholastic Clays Target Program report. Brad Jones, I'T Manager gave the IT report. Lists
of National Shooting Complex events for 2016 and a 2016 Project list are all listed in Section 6 of the
binder.

Advisory Council Committee Reports — Section 7 in the binder. Awards Committee Report given by
Michael Licata, Competition Committee Report given by Steve Schultz, Instructor Committee given by
Brett Seibert, Marketing Committee Report given by John Commerford and Rules, Governance and
Finance Committee Report given by Ted Sapoznik.

Section 8 in the binder - There was no new business. Presentations for the site of the 2018 US Open were
given. Randy Voss gave the presentation for Caribou Gun Club in MN. Tim Miles gave the presentation
for Coyote Spring in AZ and Scott Robertson gave the presentation for Side X Side Ranch in OK. Brett
Seibert called for the secret vote of the 2018 US Open site; all ballots were collected and counted aloud
by the Executive Council. Of'the 45 Advisory Council members, there were a total of 40 votes taken,
with 3 abstaining (Randy Voss, Tim Miles and Scott Robertson) and 2 absent members (Dan Twitchell
and Anthony Matarese, SR). The vote tally was as follows: Caribou Gun Club — 13 votes, Coyote
Springs — 15 votes and Side X Side Ranch — 12 votes. The site of the 2018 US Open will be Coyote
Spring in Tucson, AZ,

The meeting was adjourned at 9:15 PM.





